CYNGOR BRO LLANPUMSAINT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The Community Council held their monthly meeting at the Memorial Hall Tuesday night 4th
of January 2010 at 8.00pm.

Present Councillor W Thomas, D Jones, D Thomas M Howells, D Davies, A Nicholas, M
Lloyd, E Davies and C Smethurst.

Translator D Charles

Apologies E Davies

Minutes

The minutes of last meeting was approved and accepted as correct and signed by the Chair.
Matters arising

The kiosks are now in the process of being adopted waiting to hear back from BT.
To enquire with Steve Lee the results of the monitoring of speeding traffic through
the village.

To contact with Nigel Francis to discuss the cost of the street lamps and how to save
energy at night.

Correspondence.

A letter received from the county council with the possibility of the community
council to take over the public toilets in the village. The annual breakdown of £7,000
pounds meant that the council would have to double the village’s precept. This was
discussed and unanimously rejected a letter from the clerk to be sent.

Consultation document Fire and rescue authority performance indicators 2011
onwards.

Dyfed Powys Police conclusion of the annual audit accounts 31°* March 2010.

Letters of requests for financial assistance will be discussed next month from
Macmillan, Llangollen and Marie Curie.

Update on the consultation for the proposed wind farms in Brechfa there will be
meeting arranged in early 2011.

Financial matters

The Local Authorities calculation for precept for our community 2011/12 is 301.34. The
council discussed the finances spent for the year and also the for the new financial year and
decided to place the precept as follows 301.34x 22.00 +=£6629.48p

Pay D Charles translation facilities £20.

Pay Clerk £407.68

Costs £21.92

Electricity costs £704.45

Half yearly rent for Ty Hers £25

Precept £2119.87

The audit commission have completed the annual return for the end of March 2010 and the
council to accept and the chair to date and sign before it is sent back to the auditor.

Any other matters

There are still outstanding issues with regard to the road surfaces near Betws, Pantiour and
Pantydriw. There is a need for a grit box in Maenllwyd and also there is water running freely
and not reaching the drains.

There have been complaints bought to the attention of the council with regard to the cut of
water supplies to the village. There was a promise of bottled water to residents of the village
and this was not delivered to a high number. Clerk to send our comments on to Welsh
Water.




Public footpath 26/9 sign has been damaged to contact Eirian James.

Planning application to measure electricity on Nantygelli farm land has not been presented
to our council and as it borders on our parish C Smethurst felt that it should have been. The
council’s comments will be sent to the planning office by the clerk.

There was further discussion on street lamps and who was paying for the energy in
Nantyrynys. Clerk to contact N Francis.

Hundred Club November

£20 Delyth Charles Cartref

£10 Rhodri Jones Y Bwthyn

£5 Frances Evans Peniel

£5 John Bowen Glannant

The next monthly Community Council meeting will be the held at the Memorial Hall
Tuesday 1st February 2011 at 8.00pm.
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